 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Tues., February 20, 2018
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at the Bryan Bennett Library. Chairman Mark Decker called the meeting to order at 5:03 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Jerry Nix, Don Mills, Jeannine Richards, Frank Brinkerhoff and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell. Also in attendance were Myron Lloyd, Sharon Blair, Pat Warden, Karen Short and Terri Rose. All present joined in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Don Mills made a motion to approve the minutes from the Nov. meeting. The motion was seconded by Jeannine Richards. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

No changes were reported. 
CORRESPONDENCE


See Attached 
BUSINESS
a. Garden Club – Myron Lloyd of the Daffy-Dill Garden Club informed the commission that they, along with the DAR, would like to include the Bryan Home in this year’s Secret Garden Tour. The tour will be held on Sat., June 23rd from 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. There will be four homes featured and will be based at the Bryan statue garden. They are offering to spend $300 to purchase some period appropriate perennials and a few annuals. They would plant and maintain these until the time of the tour. Arrangements have been worked out to use water from neighboring Goff Plumbing since there is no water at the home. Mark Decker has volunteered to be present at the home that day to assist with tours and Diane Eller would like to offer water and/or lemonade. Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to accept the proposal. The motion was seconded by Don Mills. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
b. Election of Officers – Diane Eller was nominated as Chairman; Jeannine Richards was nominated as Vice-Chairman; Frank Brinkerhoff volunteered as Secretary; Don Mills will remain Treasurer. All officers were elected by acclamation.
c. Bryan Statue Clean Up: Mark Decker informed the commission that the City Manager is requesting opinions on whether or not to have the Bryan Statue cleaned. He would like to Historical Commission to take an official vote. Commission members expressed they would NOT like to have the statue cleaned if fear of damaging the patina and lithographing. Also the coloring of the statue is a natural aging process and cleaning would take away from the integrity. Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to not have the statue cleaned. The motion was seconded by Don Mills. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Diane Eller asked Mark Decker what he requested in the DAR grant application. He stated it was to repair & replace wood; int. & ext. painting; sign repair; UV film for windows; window treatments; electrical & lighting. This is all just one phase which would have to be completed by the end of April. The grant can be applied for again to do further repairs.
Mark Decker presented a draft from one designer for a float in the Rose Bowl Parade. There are four approved designers and he will be in contact with the other three. The main focus of the float will be the anniversary of the signing of the GI Bill of Rights.
ADJOURNMENT 

Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:56 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
